
Selectmen’s Work Session & Non-Public Session 
Monday, June 20, 2020 

 
The following meeting was held in the upstairs conference room at Town Hall. Present were 
Selectmen Martha Eldridge, Susan Simpson and Jonathan Smith; Matt Sawyer, Town Administrator, 
who recorded the minutes.  
 
Chairman Eldridge called the work session to order at 3:00 PM  
 
Discussion:  
There was a review of the documents in the red folder. 
 
There was a brief discussion about the maintenance of current and future potential planted items at 
the new roundabout. No vote was taken or decisions were made pending other research and 
discussion. 
 
An incomplete formal complaint was reviewed regarding the ambulance service. Sawyer was 
instructed to follow up with the ambulance company.  
 
The group reviewed an appointment request letter from the Mt Washing Valley Economic Council 
and instructed Sawyer to reach out to Donna Gridley to inquire if she would like to remain as the 
Rep to the MWVEC. 
 
Non Public Session(s): 
Eldridge made a motion to enter a non public session under RSA 91-A:3, II (c) - reputational 
risk- for discussion of the sealed bids.  
 
 
Discussion: 
The public meeting was called back to order. There was a dual motion by Chairman 
Eldridge to reenter the public meeting and seal the minutes of the non public session. Smith 
seconded and the vote was unanimous.  
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Being no further input, the meeting recessed until the second public session in the gym at 4:15.  
 
 
 
________________________________  
Martha B. Eldridge, Chairman  
 
 
________________________________  
Susan J. Simpson 

 
________________________________  
Jonathan H. Smith 
 


